TRAFFIC SAFETY MEETING
December 6, 2022

The Traffic Safety Commission met in person at 3315 Ridge Road, Highland Police Dept. Chief
Hojnicki called the meeting to order at 8:05 A M.

Roll Call: Robyn Pappenheim, Project Engineer of DVG Team, Inc.
Mark Knesek, Public Works Director
John Banasiak, Commander Highland Police Dept
Stephen Jurczak, Police Commissioner
Roger Sheeman, Councilman
William Timmer, Fire Chief

Also Present: Derek Snyder, Nies Engineering

The intersection of Spring St & 45" was reviewed with Police Chief Peter Hojnicki advising
NIRPC has grant monies and is looking for a project. With much discussion a motion was made
by Public Works Director Knesek and seconded by Police Commissioner Jurczak to explore and
research and see if prelimary estimates could be obtained. Councilman Sheeman was going to
check downstate to see if any funding could be found to expedite the process.

The request by Highland Christian School for a “Speed Zone” on Ridge was tabled until January
as the Principal was unable to attend due to illness. It was learned they are expanding the school
and the Traffic Safety Committee would like to see layout plans before anything could be decided.

The Railroad status was given by Public Works Director Knesek stating our sites were to be
reviewed this year for the project in 2024. Correspondence was to be forwarded to the
appropriate State RR authority of the Towns intent to make the “crossings quiet” so as to better
coordinate/facilitate our plans with their engineering departments.

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:53 am.



